
 

 

 
 
 
18 August 2020 
 
 
Dear Parents and Caregivers 
 
I am writing to you with regards to: 
 
1. Senior students being able to return to school 
2. Assessment and exams 
 
Late yesterday afternoon the Ministry of Education wrote to all Principals and alerted us to the idea 
of trying to enable small groups of Year 12 & 13 students to be able to come into school if any subject 
required specialist facilities or teaching. They specifically told us to wait for a further email to be sent 
today.  This afternoon they have confirmed that we are able to facilitate small groups for specific 
purposes.  However, under strict guidelines. 
 
For us this means we can enable some Technology and Creative Arts Year 13 students to come into 
the school for workshop type sessions (e.g. for a day) and utilise necessary specialist facilities. 
Further details of how that will work will be sent to the relevant students tomorrow and posted on the 
OLE.  At this stage we hope to commence on Thursday providing we can sort the logistics 
(bathrooms, social distancing, deep cleaning, etc). 
 
Because students must remain in a single bubble during Alert Level 3, and teachers are not allowed 
to work across bubbles, we are unable to offer much more than this. However, I have included a list 
of Heads of Faculties below should there be a special request. 
 
I also want to touch base with regards to assessment and practice exams going forwards. We are 
looking at this closely and considering a range of options. The key issue is to maximise teaching 
time, complete the necessary internal assessments, and allow at least some practice with exams so 
that students have confidence going into the end of year NCEA and IB exams. As Chris Hipkins 
pointed out at today’s briefing, students have lost the best part of one term’s worth of face to face 
teaching.  Clearly, we are running out of runway.  
 
We will need to draw upon a range of solutions which may include exams and tutorials taking place 
outside of school time, for example in the holidays, or evenings or weekends.  Hopefully, on Friday 
the Prime Minister will signal a return to Alert Level 2 next week. We will communicate our plans to 
students and families once it is clear when we will be able to return to school. 
 
I wish you all the very best in these challenging times. 
 
Fides servanda est. 
 
 
Russell Brooke 
College Principal  
 



 

 

 

Heads of Faculty 
 

Faculty Subjects Head of Faculty  

Commerce Accounting, Economics, 

Business, Financial 

Literacy 

Brian Peel brian.peel@saintkentigern.com  

Languages Te Reo, French, Spanish, 

Japanese, Chinese, Latin 

Chris Leishman chris.leishman@saintkentigern.com  

Science Physics, Chemistry, 
Biology, Science 

Gerard Hodgson Gerard.Hodgson@saintkentigern.com  

English English, Media Studies, 
ESOL 

JoAnn 

Wordsworth 

joann.wordsworth@saintkentigern.com  

Maths Mathematics, Statistics, 
Calculus 

Acting: Jamie 

Sneddon 

jamie.sneddon@saintkentigern.com   

Technology Product Design, Fashion 

& Textiles Design, Food 

Technology, Digital 

Technology, Design & 

Visual Communication, 

Computer Science, 

Animation & Motion 

Graphics, Middle School 

Technology - General 

Acting: 

Garth Horsnell 

Shannon 

Gwilliam 

Garth.Horsnell@saintkentigern.com 

 

shannon.gwilliam@saintkentigern.com  

Creative Arts Art, Photography, Music, 

Drama, Dance, Itinerant 

Lessons, Performing Arts, 

Design, Sculpture 

Rod Stratton rodney.stratton@saintkentigern.com  

PE Physical Education, 
Health, Outdoor Education 

Paul Bennett paul.bennett@saintkentigern.com  

Humanities Geography, History, Social 
Studies, Classics, 
Christian Education, 
Travel and Tourism, 
Theory of Knowledge  

Natalie Burridge natalie.burridge@saintkentigern.com  

Sport  Richard Stead richard.stead@saintkentigern.com  

 

mailto:brian.peel@saintkentigern.com
mailto:chris.leishman@saintkentigern.com
mailto:Gerard.Hodgson@saintkentigern.com
mailto:joann.wordsworth@saintkentigern.com
mailto:jamie.sneddon@saintkentigern.com
mailto:Garth.Horsnell@saintkentigern.com
mailto:shannon.gwilliam@saintkentigern.com
mailto:rodney.stratton@saintkentigern.com
mailto:paul.bennett@saintkentigern.com
mailto:natalie.burridge@saintkentigern.com
mailto:richard.stead@saintkentigern.com

